Davis County Library Board Meeting
Davis County Library Headquarters
Staff Conference Room
133 S. Main Street, Farmington, Utah

January 21, 2014, 8:04 a.m.

PRESENT:

Jamie Rasmussen, Chair

Susan Smith

Roger Woodward

Dean Tucker

Ann Summerhays

Carol Page

Louenda Downs, Commissioner

Chris Sanford, Director

Jerry Meyer

GUESTS:

Mike Leishman, FFKR Architects

Brian Derrick, FFKR Architects

WELCOME:
Mrs. Rasmussen welcomed the Board and guests to the meeting.

MINUTES:


Mrs. Page made a motion to approve the minutes of the Library Board meeting held November 19, 2013.  Commissioner Downs seconded the motion.  The motion was unanimously carried.

FFKR PRESENTATION – KAYSVILLE BRANCH LIBRARY:
Mike Leishman and Brian Derrick, architects for the Kaysville Branch, shared the site plan, floor plans and renderings of the new Kaysville Branch with the Board.  They answered questions from the Board.  The plans are almost ready to send to Kaysville City for their approval.  Mrs. Sanford told the Board that the County is working on plans to pre-qualify the contractors that will bid on this project.  The bid process usually takes about six weeks and we are hoping to break ground in April 2014.  We are hoping to have a June/July 2015 opening date.  Mrs. Sanford also told the Board that the Library will be selecting the furnishings for the Library, working with Jenna Ayers from FFKR to make sure our color palette works well with the building.  We have selected a carpet that works provides a lot of versatility.

ADVOCACY UPDATE:

Mrs. Sanford told the Board that we are continuing to reach out to the community.  She met recently with Kristy Cottrell, Director of the Health Department Council of Senior and Family 
Services.  They talked about WIC (Women, Infants and Children) and how the Library could partnership with them and the Health Department.  She also attended the COG (Council of Governments) meeting where all of the new mayors were introduced.  The mayors talked about what they wanted to do in their communities.  Mrs. Sanford told the Board that the Library has formed a new LEAP (Library Events and Activity Planners) committee.  The committee will coordinate the various programs that the Library presents each year, except for Summer Reading and the Read-a-thons.  Planning for the Summer Reading program is underway.  It will be a seven week program starting June 3 through July 17.  The theme this year is “Fizz, Boom, Read.”  Our Read-a-thon will be on March 14 at the North, South, Headquarters, and Central Branches.  Layton City will co-host this event with the Central Branch.  The theme will be “It’s all a mystery”.  As part of our advocacy program we have partnered with the Davis Arts Committee.  This year they are peeling off the photography part of their art exhibit and they will have an opening for that exhibit on March 21.  As part of the evening’s festivities we will open the Headquarters library with activities for children.  Library staff will provide stories and crafts focusing on photography.  Library staff will also assist with the reception that evening.  We are also working with Bill Sanders, from the Layton City Museum, to explore options for creating an exhibit in the reception space with antique cameras and those types of things.  We will replicate this reception in September when the Davis Arts Committee has an exhibit of fine art.  These programs give the community a chance to see what the Library is all about as part of the larger event.
BUDGET – UPDATE:

Mrs. Sanford told that Board that we are winding down the 2013 budget.  Final expenditures are trickling in and we have begun to spend 2014 funds.
CHILDREN’S PROGRAMMING AND ADULT PROGRAMMING:
These items were covered under the advocacy update.
TECHNOLOGY – UPDATE:

Jerry Meyer told the Board that we have started self check-out at the Headquarters Library.  A self-checkout station was moved from the Syracuse Branch.  We now have self check-out at four libraries.  He also said that every once in a while patrons ask about checking out items using a scanned image of the patron’s library card on a phone.  Our current scanners do not read smart phones.  We would need to buy inexpensive scanners that handle these transactions that would plug into a USB port.  There are security concerns because scanned images are easy to reproduce.  We are working on this issue and when we have figured out how to verify their I.D., and make sure it doesn’t impact our service by create backlogs, we should be able to offer this to our patrons.  We are also working with the attorney’s office on security issues this would create.  
RATIFICATION OF BILLS OCTOBER 2013, NOVEMBER 2013:
Commissioner Downs made a motion to ratify the bills paid in October 2013 in the amount of $501,765.68 and November 2013 in the amount of $491,254.49.  Mrs. Smith seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously. 
ADJOURNMENT:

Mr. Woodward made a motion to adjourn at 9:05 a.m.  Mr. Tucker seconded the motion.  The motion was unanimously carried.
____________________________________________________

Janet Rigby                                                   Date approved
January 21, 2014


